
12th Cavalry Regiment Association 
                    
 

 

I. Total Funds                                                        $7,234.00   

                                                 
General Fund:                                                                                 $4,921.00 

The General Fund continues to fund the newsletter, directory, printing, postage, office supplies and website for all paid 
up to date members.  We will continue mailing the newsletter and the directory to members who are delinquent on 
paying their dues for one year. 
 
Trooper Support Fund:             $2,313.00 
The TSF is funded by $1 of your annual dues and donations to the TSF.  It is used to support Active Duty units and 
memorial tributes.  Thanks to all of you who have supported the TSF.  
 
II. Membership:         740 
Life membership continues to be $10.00.  Even though members may not be current for newsletter and directory 
mailing, they will still be maintained on the membership rolls. You may become a life member by completing the 
Dues/Membership form and returning it to the Treasurer with $10.00 along with $20.00 for each year you wish to 
extend your mailing of the newsletter and the directory. 
 
III. Crossed Sabers: 
Trooper Thomas Crabtree is doing a great job with the newsletter and now e-mails about one-third of the copies while 
two-thirds go out by regular mail. Through Thomas’s efforts, we have an all-inclusive printing and mailing service which 
helps reduce printing and mailing costs. Current paid members on mailing list is 352 including 30 Free WW II members. 
 
IV. Dues:     
Dues are $20.00 annually and pay for the newsletters, directory and TSF. Your dues status is on each Crossed Sabers 
newsletter above your address.  You may pay for as many years in advance as you wish.  Mail dues to Trooper Klaus 
Lachmann, Treasurer, 12th Cavalry Regiment Association, 124 Sugar Tree Lane, Columbia, TN 38401. Please make checks 
to 12th Cavalry Regiment Association or you may pay your dues while at the Reunion to Trooper Klaus Lachmann. 
 
V. Directory Address Corrections: 
Please send address corrections to Treasurer12thCav@Gmail.com or by mail to the above address.  Include your phone 
number and E-mail address. Because there are so few changes to the current directory, we will only publish and mail the 
next Directory in the summer of 2019.  Please get any changes in your info to me by April 2019 in order to keep the new 
directory as current as possible.  In the meantime, if you need information not in the directory, contact Klaus Lachmann 
at 931-539-0405. Directory savings of about $1,000 will be added to the TSF. 
 
VI. Report Summary: 
SUMMARY                      2006     2007     2008     2009     2010     2011     2013     2014     2015      2016    2017       2018 
MEMBERSHIP                   362       423       480        510       543       536       578        707        714        732       734        740 
GENERAL FUND             3665     1645     1275       851      1599     1503        815       2365      2916    3,578   2,865    4,921 
TSF                                     287       279       386      2761      6061     4901     5200      3418      2886    2,250   1,258     2,313 
TOTAL                             3952      1924     1661     3612     7660      6404     6015      5783      5802    5,829   4,123     7,234 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
SEMPER PARATUS 
 
Klaus W. Lachmann 

Treasurer 

mailto:Treasurer12thCav@Gmail.com


 


